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Midstate EMS Agencies wishing to implement a BLS Syringe Epinephrine program 
must: 
 

1. Make a written request to the Midstate REMAC that includes a signed endorsement 
of the agency Medical Director. 

2. Provide the REMAC with policies, training plan and quality assurance policies. 
3. Maintain competencies and education documentation for authorized providers.  
4. Submit a copy of the Medical Director Verification form (DOH-4362) indicating 

approval to participate in the syringe epinephrine program.  
5. Follow the all requirements of NYS DOH Policy #17-06 

 
 
 
The EMS Program Agency will: 
 

1. Submit the application and the following supporting documents to the REMAC at 
the next scheduled meeting: 

2. Provide the EMS agency with the Midstate approval letter 
3. Provide the EMS agency with BLS Syringe Epinephrine agreement 
4. Maintain copies of all agency documentation in the Midstate EMS agency file.  


